

April 26, 2010

Brothers,

In mid June Psi Chapter will celebrate an historic event; the 150th Anniversary of our great fraternity on the Bethany Campus. We want to ensure that you are a part of this great celebration. Psi Betas from all over the country will be returning to Bethany for this celebration from Thursday evening June 17th through Sunday morning the 20th.

The major activities include a golf outing on Friday, cookout on Friday evening, Psi Diamond meeting Saturday morning including the Re-chartering ceremony. Saturday evening we will hold a gala event featuring representatives from Oxford and the General Fraternity.

You are a key part of the resurgence of Psi and we want you to join Brothers from every decade going back to the 50's to celebrate. We know that for some of you money may be tight; however we don't want that to prevent any of you from returning to be with old friends and make many new ones.

Through the generosity of Psi alumni, we extend a special offer to any brother from our Founding Father class through our recent graduates. For those of you that need support Psi Diamond will pay your registration fee for the event, \$170 per person. If you are financially able to pay or contribute, all or a portion of the fee we would appreciate it.

The \$170 covers registration, all meals, gift, the Saturday night gala, entertainment and refreshments. If you can only make it for a portion of the time, join us when you can for as long as you can. The only cost to you would be for lodging. We have a \$20.50 per night rate at CV plus \$15 for a new set of linens. There are optional activities that are outlined on the website, but the highlight will be a golf event on Friday morning at Oglebay, the cost for golf and lunch on the course is \$65. You can pick your own foursome or just sign-up and we will pair you with other Brothers for a great time.

Go to our <u>www.psibeta.net</u> website to read the details. While you are on the website, please update your contact information.

We really want to encourage you to plan to be with us. This will be a Psi Beta Celebration for the ages and waiting for another 25 to 50 years may not be a good alternative. So mark your calendars, make your travel plans, fill out and return your registration form as soon as possible. See you in June.

Yours in -kai-,

Doug Miller President of Psi Diamond Dean Lesiak

President PD Charitable Foundation